
NRCA General Meeting 
July 5, 2019 

 
 
The National Redbone Coonhound Association general meeting was called to order on Friday, 
July 5, 2019 in Brazil, IN at 11:20am by President Tim Bolin. Prayer was given. 
 
Secretary report was presented by T.J. Bolin. John Shelton made motion to accept minutes as 
presented. Steve Keener seconded motion. Motion carried. 
 
Treasurer’s report was presented by T.J. Bolin. Ending balance $42,172.82. 
Larry Strieble made motion to approve report as presented. Mike Marcum seconded motion. 
Motion carried. 
 
Hunt Chairman report was presented by Jesse Boley. He reported that it was going well having 

all sectionals and no zones.  

Redbook report was given by Tim Bolin. He asked that everyone please submit an ad and 

payment to him as soon as possible. Ads and payment will be due December 31, 2019. It was 

mentioned  

John Biggert shared that Kelly Biggert needed information to put in the ad. It was suggested 

that she refer to the NRCA facebook page to gain stories as well as reach out to youth such as 

the horizon nominees. It was acknowledged that both writers are doing an excellent job.  

Jamie Crigger shared the prize committee report. This year, hand towels, cups, hats and gift 

certificates were supplied.  It was also noted that Purina had donated 1,800 pounds of dog food 

to be given to all winners who get their photo taken by UKC.  

Nominations and Elections for officers included:  

 President Tim Bolin 

 Vice President Jesse Boley 

 Secretary/Treasurer TJ Bolin 

 Director: Jared Hutchison, Justin Howard, Mike Jarboe, Lisa Kee, Shane Maxey , Kelly 

Biggert 

 Trustee: Richard Lambert, George Steffes and Jeff Murphy 

 Chairman of the Board- Justin Howard 

Horizon Award was presented to Eli Wingler. Mike Wicks and Tim Gilchrist was presented with 

25 year member plaques.  

It was shared with the members that the directors had decided to not have a 2020 Southern 

Redbone Days, but is seeking bids for a 2021 second hunt hosted by the association. It was also 

shared that the National Redbone Days has been determined to begin hosting it in the spring 

months.  

 



 

 

 

Jared Hutchison asked to form a committee to work the American Association to possibly host a 

Fall 2021 Fall Round up. It was reminded to the members that there is a US Redbone Days held 

each year in August. The committee will consist of Jared Hutchison, Adam Wingler, Jesse Boley, 

Will Barnes, Jamie Crigger, John Biggert Sr.  

Lisa Kee and Tim Bolin will work on making youth hunt’s sanctioned with UKC.  

The board meeting was adjourned by Justin Howard. Motion was seconded by Larry Strieble.  
 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

T.J. Bolin 

 


